BOARD MEETING

The MINUTES of a BOARD MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 5th August 2008 at 7.00p.m.

Present 
Mrs. T M Birkett (Chairman)


Ms. P Hardman 


Mrs. J O’Halloran 


Mr. A Jones



Mr. D J Lace 


Mrs. C A Moughtin 


Mr. I Skidmore

Apologies
Mr. R M Gimbert


Mr. E Beale

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

Mr. J T Quayle (Technical Officer)









  Action
	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME
	08/172
	The Chairman welcomed the Press to the meeting and indicated that she was pleased to present the Town Cup at Peel Golf Club on 26th July 2008.  She had also attended the opening ceremony for Bluebell Close and concluded that the Traditional Board Weekend and Peel Carnival the previous weekend had been successful with fund raising for the RNLI of £425.00.  
	

	
	
	
	

	MINUTES
	08/173
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 1st July 2008 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.
	

	
	
	
	

	VOLLEYBALL NET
	08/174
	Mr. Lace referred to the volleyball net on Peel Beach which for the second time had been damaged.  The first occasion had been young children hanging on the net whilst the second occasion that had taken place the previous weekend could possibly have involved vandalism.  It was AGREED that the matter be reported to the Police.  The Technical Officer indicated the steps that had been taken to strengthen the poles and it was AGREED that efforts be made to reline the poles and net in the hope that future vandalism would not take place as the volleyball net was well used.

Arising therefrom Mr. Lace enquired as to whether a swimming raft could be placed in the bay for the use of bathers.  The Town Clerk advised that when this matter had previously been raised the advice given by the Commissioners insurers was such that it would not be insurable.  Noting that there was a swimming raft in Port St. Mary and Laxey bays it was AGREED that the matter be checked our with the appropriate Clerks.   
	PGL
Action



	
	
	
	

	SHOPRITE
	08/175
	Mr. Lace referred back to Minute 08/122 and indicated that the complaints of residents regarding the Shoprite HGV parked in Douglas Street related to the fact that on occasion the engine was left running.  NOTED
	

	
	
	
	

	FORMER BRICKWORKS SITE
	08/176
	Mr. Skidmore referred back to Minute 08/127 and indicated that he understood the campervan owned by Mrs. Perry had now parked and relocated to Kirk Michael.  
	

	
	
	
	

	OAK ROAD
	08/177
	Reference was made back to Minute 08/128 and it was AGREED that the Town Clerk contact the Department of Transport with a request for a date for adoption of the estate roads by the Department as a matter of urgency.
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	CASTLETOWN CIVIC SUNDAY SERVICE
	08/178
	Members noted receipt of an invitation from the Chairman of Castletown Commissioners, Mr. R. A. Ronan, JP inviting the Chairman and Commissioners to his Civic Service on Sunday 7th September 2008 at 3.00p.m.  The Chairman indicated that she would attend the service.
	

	
	
	
	

	ISLE OF MAN DEVELOPMENT PLAN
	08/179
	Members noted receipt of a letter from the Chief Executive of the Department of Local Government and the Environment dated 25th July 2008 which indicated that whilst the Department had embarked upon preparation of the first of the new area plans for the South there was nevertheless within the issues and options report a number of supporting documents that would apply throughout the Island with regard to the other area plans including the West.  These documents were the residential land availability update, the landscape character assessment and the site assessment framework.  The Town Clerk advised that all these documents were available on the Department of Local Government and the Environment website.  NOTED
	

	
	
	
	

	PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR COMMENT
	08/180
	The following planning applications were considered as follows:-
PA 08/01167/B Erection of conservatory, 2 Cronk Reayrt, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL

PA 08/01205/R Re-roofing of dwelling and installation of replacement windows, 32 Douglas Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROAVAL

PA 08/01212/B Erection of sun lounge extension on rear elevation, 30 Close Corlett, Ballaquane Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA 08/01238/B Installation of replacement windows and front door, Porch Cottage, 21 Peveril Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA 08/01260/B Alterations, erection of extensions to store and amended car parking arrangement, Shoprite, Derby Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA 08/01369/B Installation of roof light and dormer window, 6 Castle Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA 08/01299/R Installation of lantern roof light, Quirks Coalyard, Smithy Site, Viking Longhouse, East Quay, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA 08/01397/B Erection of two dwellings, Old Smokehouse Yard, Factory Lane, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA 08/01311/R Installation of replacement windows to rear elevation, 6 Castle Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA 08/01371/B Erection of a temporary amenity building, Peel Inner Harbour, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
	PGL
Action

	
	
	
	

	PLANNING DECISIONS NOTIFIED
	08/181
	The following planning decisions had been notified by the Planning Committee:-
PA 08/00414/B Demolition of existing concrete ramp and creation of seventeen car parking bays, net mending area, West Quay, Peel for Harbours Division.  APPROVED
PA 08/00186/B Refurbishment and conversion of Viking Longhouse and erection of a new building to form a development of twenty apartments and commercial units (comprising amendments to previously approved planning applications), Quirks Coal yard, Smithy Site, Viking Longhouse, East Quay, Peel.  APPROVED
PA 08/00670/B Erection of first floor extension to rear elevation, 60 Patrick Street, Peel for Ms. J Tatchell.  APPROVED
PA 08/00728/B Erection of extension to rear elevation, Lezayre, Heathfield Drive, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. D Simpson.  APPROVED
PA 08/00787/B Erection of a first floor extension, 1 Aspen Drive, Ballawattleworth, Peel for Mr. R Jamison.  APPROVED.

PA 08/00729/B Alterations, creation of windows and dormer windows, 9 Ballaterson Crescent for Mr. & Mrs. S Crennell.  APPROVED
PA 08/00727/B Erection of an industrial building (comprising amendment to approved planning application) land at fishyard, Mill Road, Peel for Jones Services Limited.  APPROVED
PA 08/00473/B Erection of an industrial building, storage unit, Mill Road, Peel for Mr. Stuart Blackley.  APPROVED
PA 08/00707/B Extensions to dwelling (comprising amendment to approved planning application) 10 Mourne View, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. C B Corden.  APPROVED
PA 08/00241/A Approval in principle to erect two apartments with associated parking, 5 Station Road, Peel for Mr. A Corlett.  APPROVED
PA 08/01013/B Installation of replacement windows and door to front elevation, 13 Patrick Street, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. Mellor.  APPROVED
PA 08/00949/B Installation of replacement windows, 10 Oak Lane, Peel for Patricia Joughin.  APPROVED
PA 08/01008/B Two storey extension to side elevation, 7 Birch Drive, Ballawattleworth, Peel for Mr. Paul Smith.  APPROVED
PA 08/01068/B Conservatory to south-west elevation, 41 Ballaqaune Park, Peel for Mr. P Wozinak.  APPROVED
PA 08/00822/GB Erection of a dwelling within grounds of St. Germans Cathedral, Derby Road, Peel for the Vicars and Wardens.  REFUSED
PA 08/00848/CON Registered building consent to erection a dwelling within grounds of St. Germans Cathedral, Derby Road, Peel for the Vicars and Wardens.  REFUSED
	Action

Action

	
	
	
	

	APPEAL DECISIONS
	08/182
	The following decisions had been received with regard to specific Appeals.  
a) PA 07/1465 on Appeal – residential development of twenty one dwellings with associated parking, field adjacent to Brickworks entrance, Glenfaba Road, Peel for Mr. D Jones.  The Minister had accepted the report of the Inspector and directed that the Planning Committee’s decision to refuse permission should be reversed and that planning permission be granted subject to conditions and notes listed in annex A of the Inspectors report.  NOTED
b) PA 07/1974 on Appeal – continued use of site for the storage of equipment and mobile structures on land surrounding existing industrial buildings, The Edward Loades Building (formerly Sailcrest Engineering) Ramsey Road, Peel.  The Minister had considered the report of the Inspector and accepted the recommendation that the Appeal should be dismissed.  Accordingly the refusal of the application under Article 6 of the Town and Country Planning (Development Procedure) Order 2005 should be confirmed.  
c) PA 07/2109/B on Appeal – erection of a single storey and two storey extension and installation of a replacement dormer on the rear elevation of 41 Stanley Terrace, Christian Street, Peel for Street Heritage Construction Limited.   The Minister had agreed to the Inspectors conclusions and accepted the recommendation that the Appeal be dismissed and that the decision of the Planning Committee to approve the application should be upheld.  NOTED
d) PA 07/2313 on Appeal – vary condition 1 of PA 07/00197/B and reposition containers to approve vehicular access at Heathfield Yard, Patrick Street, Peel for Mr. M L Corcoran.  The Minister accepted the Inspector’s report and its conclusions with a recommendation that the Appeal should be dismissed in relation to the main issue i.e. the retention and reposition of the containers.  He had directed that the Planning Committee’s decision to refuse permission be confirmed and that condition 1 of the approval granted in respect of PA 07/00197/B should be retained in the following form (1) the yard should remain permanently open and shall not be used for storage of any permanent or temporary items or structures.  NOTED
	Action

	
	
	
	

	PA 08/00729/B ON APPEAL
	08/183
	The Town Clerk indicated that an appeal had been submitted in respect of alterations, creation of windows and dormer windows to 9 Ballaterson Crescent, Peel.  It was AGREED to make no comment on this appeal hearing.  NOTED
	

	
	
	
	

	ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1985 
	08/184
	Members noted receipt of the following Orders:  
a) Patrick Street and Glenfaba Road (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of through traffic) Order 2008

b) Patrick Street and Glenfaba Road (Peel) (Temporary suspension of parking places) Order 2008

c) Ballaquane Road (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of through traffic) Order 2008

d) Rheast Lane (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of through traffic) Order 2008

e) Under the Highways Act 1986 a draft Order entitled the Highway Closure (Middle Cooil Ushtey, off Ramsey Road, Peel) Order 2008.  The Order extinguished as a highway all of Middle Cooil Ushtey for the purpose of enabling development to be carried out in accordance with planning approval which had been received.  The Board had no objection to the draft Orders. 
	

	
	
	
	

	THE MOUNT, MOUNT MORRISON
	08/185
	Consideration was given to a letter from Mr. Comber dated 4th August 2008 in which he sought permission to enter onto the Commissioners land at the headlands field to enable him to carry out work on the boundary wall which would form part of his garage within the garden of The Mount, Mount Morrison, Peel.  
On the basis that the sandstone wall was photographed prior to any works and that Mr. Comber undertook to reinstate the wall to its previous condition.  It was AGREED that he be given permission to enter the Commissioners land and carry out the necessary works to enable the construction of his garage.
	PGL
Action

	
	
	
	

	CREEK INN
	08/186
	The Town Clerk provided Members with an update on the current position regarding the tables and chairs outside The Creek Inn.  A response from Kelly Luft Stanley and Ashton, Advocates for the proprietors of the Creek Inn and dated 4th July 2008 had been received by the Department of Transport.  It appeared that a number of issues and objections had been raised by the Advocates to the proposed works to be carried out by the Department of Transport.  It was noted that the Department would, subject to Attorney General’s advice, respond to the various points raised by the Advocates.  
	

	
	
	
	

	FORMER RAILWAY LINE
	08/187
	Mr. Lace referred to the former railway line beyond Glenfaba Bridge which had become impassable due to rain and mud.  It was AGREED to request the Department of Transport to address the issues.  
	

	
	
	
	

	SUMMER EVENTS
	08/188
	Mrs. Moughtin referred to the various summer events namely the Carnival, Traditional Boat Weekend and the Pirates Fun day and requested that letters of thanks be sent to the various organisers.  
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	CHRISTMAS LIGHTS
	08/189
	Reference was made to the purchase of additional display lights and the suggestion that lights be hang along the Promenade.  The Technical Officer indicated that the street light columns would not be able to take festoon lighting as previously displayed on the Promenade and after discussion it was AGREED that the catalogue be provided to the next Board meeting for consideration of the purchase of appropriate lights that may be attached to the said street light columns on the Promenade.  
	

	
	
	
	

	RAGWORT
	08/190
	Mrs. O’Halloran indicated that whilst some of the ragwort had been cut back there still remained areas that had not been addressed on the headlands.  Mr. Quayle confirmed that two to three days of work had been undertaken by staff in cutting back the ragwort and it was suggested that consideration be given to chemical spraying during the autumn period.
	

	
	
	
	

	TRADITIONAL BOAT FESTIVAL
	08/191
	Ms. Hardman wished to thank all members of staff that had assisted in the staging of the traditional boat festival which had been a resounding success linked into the carnival which had attracted large numbers of visitors to the Town.  Ms. Hardman also wished to extend her thanks to Mr. Kneale who had provided a hand stitched Manx flag which had formed part of the raffle and raised the sum of £115.00 for the RNLI.
	Action

	
	
	
	

	WESTERN COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP
	08/192
	Mr. Jones referred to the recent meeting of the Western Community Partnership and indicated that he had liaised with others over the staging of a Peel Day towards the end of October 2008.  He wished to publicise the fact that any organisation that wished to advertise its services to contact either Mr. Jones or Mrs. Lever prior to the Peel Day.  
Mr. Jones referred to any charities or organisations that wished to be included in a directory and extended his thanks to Alison Faulkner and Mrs. Lever over the coordination and preparation of such a directory.  

It was also proposed that closer co-operation be undertaken over the display of information on the various notice boards around the Town and that there was a need for a new notice board at the Ballawattleworth Estate.  NOTED
	

	
	
	
	

	BALLAQUANE ROAD
	08/193
	Mr. Skidmore wished to extend his thanks to the Department of Transport for cutting back the overgrowth on the verge at Ballaquane Road which had improved the safety aspect for vehicles and pedestrians at this location.   
	

	
	
	
	

	NURSING HOME
	08/194
	The Chairman indicated that she had visited the new nursing home on the Patrick Road and wished to comment on how attractive the roads and layout of the nursing home was.  It was her opinion that future residents would be well catered for by the staff and proprietors of the new nursing home. 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	This part of the meeting ended at 8.00p.m.
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